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Prague, 8th June 1883
My dear Mr. Sander,

At long last I received your letter dated 1st June.
This week I visited Baron Hruby, he gave me 500 guilders for your account which is £41.6 at today’s rate of exchange, the money is at your disposal.
Regarding the map of Cattleya, you need not worry. It would take someone very much money and time looking for it and still he would not find it. I made this 3 – 4 months ago to justify the existence of so many different types of Cattleya, because it appeared as if you gave the name Cattleya to any importation from the same place. I did not even mention percivilliana, the gaskelliana occurs about 50 miles further north, the sanderiana has been indicated randomly, you should ask your people where it grows….the main business is over now because there have been too many importations of Cattleya in recent times.

Now something else, at the end of April I was in Vienna as judge at the Plant Exhibition, but Baron Rothschild and Soli were not there, they attended the exhibition in Ghent, therefore I could not do any business with them. Since the baron is somewhat unpredictable, it was not possible to find out whether he was going to buy anything this year.  A few days I had a visit from one of Linden’s collectors Van Noll. He told me that he had received a large order from Rothschild. Whether or not it is true I cannot say.
Thereupon I wrote a letter to the Baron, telling him that I was going to England, and did he want any orchids ? For I believe he was happy with the consignment of last year…£250 no obstacle.

Yesterday I received a letter from him which contained a list with prices from Low’s catalogue and he ordered Phalaenopsis and Odontoglossum for £150, saying he might buy more if the price of £150 will be kept.

The question is, do you have the plants in good condition: Phalaenopsis schilleriana, amabilis, grandiflora, 20 of each for 10/- or 12/- ?and 6 Ph. sanderiana at £2 each or 6 for £10 ?

I attach the list of the ordered plants together with the price. Please write urgently if you can deliver them, in particular the Phalaenopsis and Od. vexillare, also the grandiflora. He has not yet said if he wants Cattleyas.

So if nothing else happens, once I receive your confirmation and send my letter to Rothschild, I shall without delay come to London by the beginning of next month.

Kind regards from your friend,
B Roezl

I have no news from Eduard, I believe he is staying with his mother.
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